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“The beginning of Knowledge is the discovery of something we do not know”
I was so disappointed to miss last year’s edition of Geebiz due to financial and personal problems. Geebiz has been my journey of acquiring knowledge which is priceless. After missing last year’s edition, I told myself that I would save up during the year in order for me to buy an internet modern that would enable me to fully commit myself and participate in the 2011 contest. I was over the moon when I finally bought it just before the competition began.

Every year I have gained profound knowledge and feel as if I am now well-travelled even though I am not and Geebiz has given me the urge to make a difference in people’s lives. We, (my friend and I) have started a Trust (still in its infancy) that deals with youth from disadvantaged backgrounds at a squatter camp called Epworth and I hope when we manage to source funds, I am going to change a lot of people lives. Geebiz has given me an amazing opportunity to interact with people from different walks of life, races and nationalities. Who would have known that one day I would know the ins, out and way of life of the remote Veddahs from Sri Lanka but because of Geebiz it feels like I have been to the remote rural areas of Sri Lanka and back. It was sad for me to discover that the Veddahs are in danger of extinction and could not help but wonder if anything is being done about it
Despite having challenges in the form of network problems, differences in time zones, first languges,this year’s competition has been the best for me because I had the most amazing team leader, Anushka,who really showed me what being a team leader entails and is all about. She guided and nurtured the team the best way possible and thus avoided any conflicts within the team. She opened a profile for our team on Facebook and that is what we used for the duration of the competition for I could not access basecamp because of my slow internet connection. For the duration of the contest she was online till 2am and always there to assist or clarify.
This year’s contest gave me a better insight on the level of poverty in some countries that are outside Africa and that poverty is an issue that has to be tackled globally. In order to eradicate it, leaders and people of the world will have to lend each other’s a hand, prioritise poverty alleviation and sustainable development programmes. A future without poverty has its foundations in the present. I hope and pray for a better tomorrow and that I will be in the process of making it. My dream is to see one of Geebiz’ projects become a global success and be a part of it. I would like to also recommend that in the future a website that is friendly to slow internet connections be used, like Facebook it was an amazing tool that we used.
Finally I would like to give my gratitude to the organisers of Geebiz for the consideration and opportunity they gave me to participate in this year’s edition, my team members for the outstanding support and to Anushka for her tireless efforts and outstanding leadership qualities. I am already looking forward to the 2012 edition, for more enlightment and challenges that will help with my self-development as an individual and a leader of tomorrow.
